PERSONNEL AND HIRING

MOTION

On December 16, 2024, the Council instructed the Personnel Department (Department) to
report on sworn hiring in the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD) (C.F. 24-0981). This
instruction was based on a November 22, 2024 Department report that included information on
the success of the Police Officer Recruitment Incentive Plan. Since that time, the Department and
LAPD have been developing a Police Officer Hiring Dashboard that would provide statistics on
each step in the hiring process.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Council instruct the Personnel Department and the Los
Angeles Police Department to provide recent data on sworn police hiring, including the status of
the Los Angeles Police Hiring Dashboard project.

e m@ =

TIM McOSKER
Councilmember, 15th District
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